
NATURAL ENERGY LABORATORY OF HAWAII AUTHORITY
An Authority of the State of Hawaii attached to the Department of Business, Economic Development & Tourism

 The Natural Energy Laboratory of Hawaii Authority (NELHA) is pleased to

comment on H.R. 33 and H.C.R. 51 requesting that the Hawaii Gateway Energy Center

be renamed in honor of Guy Toyama.  As these resolutions are on the NELHA Board of

Directors (BOD) agenda for Tuesday March 18, 2014, the NELHA BOD has not taken a

formal position at this time.

 It is important to note that, at its November 20, 2012 meeting the NELHA BOD

unanimously passed a motion recognizing Guy’s contribution to NELHA over the past

ten years.  There was considerable discussion acknowledging the invaluable

contributions Guy made to many of the clients at NELHA towards their successful

growth and development; his unselfish contribution to the overall development of Hawaii

Ocean Science and Technology Park via his leadership role as Executive Director of the

Friends of NELHA; and generally his impact as a renewable energy evangelist in



assisting the State of Hawaii achieve its clean energy goals.  Clearly, Guy was a man

that was well respected, trusted and admired by the NELHA community.

 It is important that his dreams for the future of NELHA, that he worked so hard to

build, will live on and become reality.  Clearly, his efforts are deserving of some form of

remembrance or memorial for his work.  We believe the issue is really finding the “right

way to do it”.

 It is my understanding that considerable time and effort went into the naming of

the Hawaii Gateway Energy Center when it was completed approximately 10 years ago.

And there have been other proposals to rename the Hawaii Gateway Energy Center

over the years.  For example, the most recent effort was to rename to the Hawaii

Gateway Energy Center after the late U.S. Senator Spark Matsunaga.  He was

instrumental in NELHA receiving approximately $30 million in federal funding during the

early stages of its development.  Accordingly, it is important that the community have

adequate time to evaluate the renaming of the Hawaii Gateway Energy Center.

Thank you for the opportunity to offer these comments.
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Comments: Guy Toyama should be honored for his work.
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